Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 21st April 2011

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Peter Webb		
Erica Forbes					Tony Dunn
Bob Scarfe					John Tomkins

The meeting started at 7.00pm

There were no Apologies for absence

Minutes of the Meeting on 17th March 2011 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The Honest Miller intends to take up the offer of the money for the Royal Wedding Party and will present the Parish Council with relevant receipts.

In order for the light on the column that was knocked down, the Clerk needs to know the column number.  Peter Webb agreed to supply this to the Clerk by email.

The school/governing body have not been in touch with John Tomkins and Tony Dunn.

There had been no response regarding the bench so it was agreed that prices for repair would be sought and an application to Cllr Wickham for funding submitted.

The Church was not willing to take responsibility for the Christmas lights but volunteers might be sought to assist with putting the lights up.  Peter Webb agreed to approach some of the Village Hall Committee members

Ownership of the land near the culvert is yet to be established.  

It was agreed that at £400 a sign, no AONB signs would be purchase for Brook.

Sean had offered the Village Hall Committee Members help with a village clean up, a date will be discussed at the next meeting.

Active Tour Project
A gentleman has been out to assess the field and the intention is to have archery/fencing, dance, health checks and children’s activities on the same afternoon as the village barbecue.  This will be at a cost of £118.50, the Parish Council agreed that they would cover the costs and it was suggested that this would be mentioned on the event publicity.

Kent Highways Issues – update regarding the spring
Kent Highways are going to investigate the problem further by checking their current drainage and then will get back to the Clerk about this issue.

Finances
Financial Statement was circulated
The End of Year Audit Form Statements were agreed and signed
5 Cheques to be written

Tree Wardens Report
The Tree Warden had produced a report which was circulated and a copy will be kept on file.  The tree warden is very much appreciated by the Parish Council and is thanked for all of his efforts.  Bob Scarfe is to contact Pat about the tree at the rear of his garden.

Any Other Business
The Village Hall had found that a container to be too costly.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 12th May 2011, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 2nd May, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.15 PM.

